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Parents Teachers Association (PTA)

Chairpersons Report 2015-2016

Introduction:
The year began with an AGM in September 2015 and the election of officers.  I took on the role of chair with Naomi Femor-Oldfield and Steph Curry elected as vice chairs.  Naomi also was elected as secretary to the committee.  Wendy Robinson and Karen Botting were re-elected to be joint treasurers for the group.
It was acknowledged that the group had lost some experienced members with children moving up to secondary schools and that a fresh review of the events was needed to ensure that the organisation of the events didn’t become too burdensome.
The PTA began with a healthy bank balance of £5184.75

Christmas and Summer Fayres:
Both of our main events changed this year and were held on Friday evenings after school.  As well as the normal stalls, games and refreshments a decision was taken to have the event as more of a social evening with entertainment being provided in the form of singers, dancers, the school choir and the addition of a ceilidh for the summer fayre.  Feedback for both events was incredibly positive with people feeling that the change was refreshing.  Additionally, numbers were good for both events.  Our new “Santa’s Grotto” was an investment made this year but will be able to be used for future events and this provided a great winter-themed area for meeting Santa.
Discos:
Our two discos in October and February provide another great way of fund-raising but also giving an opportunity for the children to socialise and dance together.  Turnout for both of these were good and splitting the key stage 1 and 2 events allows for the children to have tailored events for their specific ages.

PTA Support:
The PTA continue to support the school throughout the year with both financial support or pairs of hands being provided to theatre alibi, the Christmas nativities, the Kilve trip, leavers Mass, New-starters morning and Young Enterprise.
PTA Donations:
Donations from PTA funds have continued to be made in the last year and sizeable contributions include; the purchase of “Nick” – The St Nicholas Rhino in support of Paignton Zoo, a donation towards cupboards and kitchenware for the Bickleigh room, football kits for the St Nicholas team, Outdoor PA equipment and new play equipment in the form of the rope tunnel for the playground.
Staff and PTA Volunteers:
[bookmark: _GoBack]It is very important to spell out that none of this year’s events and fundraising would have been possible without the support and help from the St Nicholas teaching staff and the dedication of the PTA committee and volunteers.  The tireless help and support that is given is very much appreciated by me, the staff and the parents.  We have had some very positive feedback this year on our events and particularly the teamwork and support we have shown.  Many thanks!

Summary:
2015-2016 has been a very successful year we have funded some worthwhile purchases and although events have been adapted and changed from previous years have appeared to work and raise similar levels of funds as previous years.



Alex Bosley – PTA Chair, September 2016
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